
 

  

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

To:  Mayor and City Council 

 

From:   Maria D’Andrea, Director of Public Works  

 

Subject:  Approval of 2017 Highway User Tax Fund Report  

 

Date:  January 22, 2018 
 

 

The City is required to submit a Highway User Tax Fund (HUTF) Annual Mileage 

Certification report to the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT). This report 

determines the amount of gas tax money the City will receive based on the miles of 

roadway being maintained. Information in the report includes items such as street name, 

year built, length, width, surface type, and condition. 
 

The HUTF Annual Mileage Certification is required from all eligible jurisdictions each 

year. The report also updates any City boundary changes by annexation.  The streets must 

meet requirements in order to be eligible for funding. The attached Road System Inventory 

Listing reflects the status of the public roadway system for Commerce City as of December 

31, 2017 with a total of 258.92 centerline-miles of roadway. This is an increase of 1.11 

lane-miles - primarily due to the addition of streets in new subdivisions. The chart below 

shows an increase of 16.5 miles over the past 7 years. 

 

Recommended Action: Approve Resolution No. 2018-01. 
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